

**Town of Hooksett
Town Council Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, October 26, 2022**

1
2 The Hooksett Town Council met on Wednesday, October 26, 2022, at 6:00 in the Hooksett Municipal
3 Building.

4
5 **CALL TO ORDER**

6 Chair Sullivan called the meeting of 26 Oct 2022 to order at 6:00 pm.

7
8 **PROOF OF POSTING**

9 Proof of posting was provided by administration.

10
11 **ROLL CALL**

12 **In attendance:** Councilor James Sullivan, Councilor Keith Judge, Councilor John Durand, Councilor
13 Randall Lapierre, Councilor David Boutin, Councilor Timothy Tsantoulis, Councilor Alex Walczyk,
14 Councilor Roger Duhaime (6:07), and Councilor David Ross (6:12).

15
16 **PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE**

17
18 **AGENDA OVERVIEW**

19
20 **PUBLIC HEARINGS**

21
22 **Public Hearing for amendments to Recycle and Transfer Ordinance #00-31. To amend fee**
23 **schedule, and clarification on definitions.**

24
25 Chair Sullivan opened the Public Hearing at 6:07.

26
27 D. Cummings- the biggest changes would be the fee schedules, bringing the fees up to market rate.
28 We added some definitions and made clarifications. We cleaned up how we would impose fines. I don't
29 want to impose fines; I'd rather issue warnings and if need be, stop collecting their trash. I added from
30 the last meeting 2 weeks ago section changes made to #3 and in section 9 the suggestions made.

31
32 D. Boutin- the figures, are these the new fees. Is there an average increase on these?

33
34 D. Cummings- it is about a 30% increase.

35
36 D. Boutin-How can you justify a 30% increase?

37
38 D. Cummings- Tipping fees have doubled since the fees were first established. They are now market
39 rate and below public vendors.

40
41 T. Tsantoulis- is there a means of making people aware that there is a refresher in the Ordinance.

42

43 D. Cummings- we will put information out on our website, posting at the transfer station, posting at the
44 library.

45
46 R. Lapierre- I agree that the fees need to be cut from the ordinance and approved separately. I do see
47 that the cost to replace the barrels is still in there should it be removed? Or added to the fee sheet so
48 that it can change as well.

49
50 D. Cummings- I am not looking at replacing a bunch of barrels so I think leaving it will be fine.

51
52 J. Sullivan with no comments from the Public, the Public Hearing is closed at 6:11.

53
54 J. Sullivan- it is in our rules and regulations not to make a motion until 7 days after a PH. So, we will
55 vote on it after our next meeting next Wednesday.

56
57 **SPECIAL RECOGNITION**

58
59 **BICENTENNIAL MOMENT**

60
61 J. Sullivan gave a PowerPoint presentation on Bricks, Granite and Blocks, Hooksett Family Trades. The
62 full PowerPoint presentation can be found on the town's website.

63
64 **Hooksett Municipal Employees**

65
66 A. Garron- we have 1 new employee Bridget Gauthier; she is our new Community Development
67 Administrative Assistant. As far as end of employment, Susan Zanackaus has resigned from the PD,
68 and also the FD is going to be losing Kristy Tobine who is retiring.

69
70 **Boston Post Cane Recognition**

71
72 J. Sullivan- tonight we honor the Boston Cane recipient resident James Connor.

73 J. Sullivan read a short bio of Mr. Connor.

74
75 **PUBLIC INPUT - 15 MINUTES**

76 None

77
78 **OLD BUSINESS**

79
80 **FY 2023-24 Budget and Warrant Articles**

81
82 C. Tewksbury- the Budget Committee has met already and gone through some of the budgets. The
83 only thing they have changed so far was adding \$10,000 to the Family Services budget.

84
85 **D. Ross motioned to see if the town will Vote to raise and appropriate the sum of \$385,000.00 for**
86 **the purpose of constructing Phase IV of the Merrimack Riverfront Trail with \$35,000.00 to come**
87 **from Conservation Fund; \$20,000.00 to come from Conservation Land Improvements Capital**

88 Reserve Fund, \$80,000.00 from NH Parks and Recreational Trail Program Grant and \$250,000.00
89 from general taxation. This special warrant article will be a non-lapsing appropriation per RSA
90 32:7, VI and will not lapse until the Phase IV of the Merrimack Riverfront Trail is completed or by
91 June 30, 2028, whichever is sooner; seconded by A. Walczyk.

92

93 **Roll Call Vote #2**

94 ***R. Duhaime Aye***

95 ***J Durand Aye***

96 ***D. Ross Aye***

97 ***R. Lapierre Aye***

98 ***A. Walczyk Aye***

99 ***D. Boutin Aye***

100 ***K. Judge Aye***

101 ***T. Tsantoulis Aye***

102 ***J. Sullivan Aye***

103

104 ***Vote in favor 9-0***

105 ***A. Walczyk and D. Boutin will speak to the motion at Town Meeting.***

106

107 ***D. Boutin To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of \$30,000.00 to be***
108 ***added to the Conservation Land Improvements Capital Reserve Fund previously established;***
109 ***seconded by A. Walczyk.***

110

111 **Roll Call Vote #3**

112 ***D. Boutin Aye***

113 ***D. Ross Aye***

114 ***A. Walczyk Aye***

115 ***J. Durand Aye***

116 ***R. Duhaime Abstained not up to date***

117 ***T. Tsantoulis Aye***

118 ***R. Lapierre Aye***

119 ***K. Judge Aye***

120 ***J. Sullivan Aye***

121

122 ***Vote in favor 8-0-1***

123 ***A. Walczyk and D. Boutin will speak to the motion at Town Meeting.***

124

125 ***J. Sullivan motioned to see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of \$250,000.00***
126 ***to be added to the Fire Apparatus Capital Reserve Fund previously established; seconded by T.***
127 ***Tsantoulis.***

128

129 **Roll Call Vote #4**

130 ***A. Walczyk Aye***

131 ***R. Lapierre Aye***

132 ***D. Ross Aye***

133 ***R. Duhaime Aye***

134 ***J. Durand Aye***

135 ***K. Judge Aye***

136 *T. Tsantoulis Aye*

137 *D. Boutin Aye*

138 *J. Sullivan Aye*

139

140 *Vote in favor 9-0*

141 *R. Lapierre and T. Tsantoulis will speak to the motion at Town Meeting.*

142

143 *D. Boutin motioned to see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of \$77,500.00 to*
144 *be added to the previously established Capital Reserve Funds and to apportion the sum among*
145 *several funds as listed below: Air Packs & Bottles \$ 27,500.00 Fire Rescue Tools & Equipment*
146 *50,000.00 Total \$ 77,500.00; seconded by K. Judge.*

147

148 *Roll Call Vote #5*

149 *T. Tsantoulis Aye*

150 *D. Ross Aye*

151 *R. Duhaime Nay*

152 *A. Walczyk Aye*

153 *R. Lapierre Aye*

154 *K. Judge Aye*

155 *J. Durand Aye*

156 *D. Boutin Aye*

157 *J. Sullivan Aye*

158

159 *Vote in favor 8-1*

160 *D. Boutin and T. Tsantoulis will speak to the motion at Town Meeting.*

161

162 *D. Boutin motioned to see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of \$100,000.00*
163 *to be added to the Town Wide Digital Mapping Systems Capital Reserve Fund previously*
164 *established; seconded by J. Sullivan.*

165

166 *Roll Call Vote #6*

167 *J. Durand Nay*

168 *R. Lapierre Aye*

169 *K. Judge Nay*

170 *D. Boutin Aye*

171 *D. Ross Nay*

172 *T. Tsantoulis Aye*

173 *A. Walczyk Aye*

174 *R. Duhaime Nay*

175 *J. Sullivan Aye*

176

177 *Vote in favor 5-4*

178 *D. Boutin and T. Tsantoulis will speak to the motion at Town Meeting.*

179

180 *D. Boutin motioned to see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of \$30,000.00 to*
181 *be added to the Revaluation Capital Reserve Fund previously established; seconded by A.*
182 *Walczyk.*

183

184 **Roll Call Vote #7**
185 ***D. Ross Nay***
186 ***K. Judge Aye***
187 ***R. Lapierre Aye***
188 ***R. Duhaime Aye***
189 ***A. Walczyk Aye***
190 ***J. Durand Nay***
191 ***T. Tsantoulis Aye***
192 ***D. Boutin Aye***
193 ***J. Sullivan Aye***

194
195 ***Vote in favor 7-2***

196 ***A. Walczyk and T. Tsantoulis will speak to the motion at Town Meeting.***

197
198 **Town Owned Property Inventory - Phase I Review**
199
200 ***D. Boutin motioned to move Phase I town owned properties to a public hearing, seconded by T.***
201 ***Tsantoulis.***

202
203 **Roll Call Vote #8**
204 ***R. Lapierre Aye***
205 ***R. Duhaime Nay***
206 ***T. Tsantoulis Aye***
207 ***A. Walczyk Aye***
208 ***J. Durand Aye***
209 ***D. Ross Nay***
210 ***D. Boutin Aye***
211 ***K. Judge Aye***
212 ***J. Sullivan Aye***

213
214 ***Vote in favor 7-2***

215
216 D. Ross- I think we need more discussion on these properties. I would like more information on these
217 properties and their locations.

218
219 A. Garron- you should find a spreadsheet in the packet, to show the lot size and taxes owed. We have
220 over 171 parcels that we are ultimately going to be reviewing. We narrowed it down to a select few at a
221 time. The lists have been reviewed internally to determine use and feasibility. How involved do we
222 really want to get involved in these. They have been taken for failure to pay taxes.

223
224 R. Duhaime- was planning, zoning and conservation sent this list? I don't remember seeing this in
225 zoning.

226
227 A. Garron- I am not sure if Zoning did as they would not have much involvement.

228
229 R. Duhaime- I don't see why we need to rush. I'd want to wait and see and gain more information on
230 these properties.

231

232 A. Garron- this has been a goal from 2 administrators ago I would not say it is a rush. It was a goal set
233 to me by this council.

234

235 R. Lapierre- do we notify abutters?

236

237 A. Garron- it is not a requirement. I just wanted you to be aware that there is an expense with that.

238

239

240 ***R. Lapierre motioned that we notify the abutters and advise them of the PH on the for-sale***
241 ***lands; seconded by R. Duhaime.***

242

243 **Vote 8-1**

244

245 D. Ross- there is a property here worth half a million dollars on Hooksett Road. Let's look at the most
246 valuable properties and look at them first.

247

248 R. Lapierre- I know if there was a vacant lot next to my house that the Town was going to sell it, I'd like
249 to be made aware of it.

250

251 R. Duhaime- I am sure if we let these abutters come in and learn something about this property it may
252 be helpful to the Town.

253

254 T. Tsantoulis- I want to touch on the timeline, this has been brought up by 2 Town Administrators ago. If
255 we just, try to find a whole thing wrong with why we shouldn't be doing something. There are so may
256 what ifs. we can't deal with things this way.

257

258 **ARPA Committee Project List and Ranking**

259

260 A. Garron- before I get to the list, last meeting there were questions from residents on Sherwood Drive
261 in regard to fixing the issues. B. Thomas is here to answer questions on Sherwood Drive.

262

263 B. Thomas- the pipe we are talking about is here. The pipe is collapsing. We tv the line and you can
264 see the pipe settling. We cleaned out the pipe of all the roots in it and is flowing better. These catch
265 basins are required to be cleaned out periodically according to our MS4. The homeowners built a
266 structure in the middle of the pipe. At about 200 feet on Camelot there was a thick consistency flowing
267 like molasses. I don't know what it is and I don't even want to know. We decided we can't line a pipe
268 when it is like that. I met with some contractors, and they gave me a quote on the repair for \$15,300.

269

270 T. Tsantoulis- I'm thinking we should repair the pipe and wait for better quotes to come in.

271

272 B. Thomas- I say let's have Pichette Brothers repair it unless I get a better quote in the morning.

273

274 T. Tsantoulis- you said that the basins are clean and if we didn't do anything until spring do you think
275 we will have an issue?

276
277 B. Thomas- I can't really say that. You never know what could happen.
278
279 J. Sullivan- could we do the repair first.
280
281 R. Duhaime- how old are these catch basins?
282
283 B. Berthiaume- the blue lines have been installed within the 10 years. The purple lines look original and
284 have been there since the neighborhood was started. We need to clean out the catch basins, it is the
285 time of year where the leaves fall and catch everything. After the end of the fall, we can pull out all that
286 leaf litter.
287
288 **J. Durand motioned to remove from the table Sherwood Drive seconded by J. Sullivan.**
289 **Vote in favor 9-0**
290
291 J. Durand- it was estimated that they would need \$20,000 for the study. There is nothing to study.
292
293 **J. Durand motioned that we use \$70,000 from the ARPA funds to address the Sherwood Drive**
294 **drainage and reline and repair the pipe; seconded by D. Ross.**
295
296 **Roll Call Vote #9**
297 **J. Durand Aye**
298 **D. Boutin Aye**
299 **D. Ross Aye**
300 **R. Duhaime Aye**
301 **K. Judge Aye**
302 **A. Walczyk Abstained I'd like to know more about the ordinance**
303 **T. Tsantoulis Aye**
304 **R. Lapierre Aye**
305 **J. Sullivan Aye**
306
307 **Vote in favor 8-0-1**
308
309 R. Lapierre- I have a question of what is in the Capital Reserve Fund for drainage.
310
311 **R. Lapierre motioned to amend the motion to change the source of the funds with half coming**
312 **from ARPA and half coming from the Capital Reserve Drainage Fund not to exceed \$70,000;**
313 **seconded by A. Walczyk.**
314
315 **Vote in favor 7-0**
316
317 A. Garron- I just want to make sure none of these drainage funds are earmarked for any other projects.
318
319 **D. Ross motioned to waive the requirements for bids and proceed with the repair on the pipe**
320 **with a total cost not to exceed \$15,300; Seconded by J. Durand.**
321

322 **Roll Call Vote #10**
323 ***K. Judge Aye***
324 ***T. Tsantoulis Aye***
325 ***R. Lapierre Aye***
326 ***D. Ross Aye***
327 ***D. Boutin Aye***
328 ***J. Durand Aye***
329 ***A. Walczyk Aye***
330 ***R. Duhaime Aye***
331 ***J. Sullivan Aye***

332
333 ***Vote in favor 9-0***

334 **NEW BUSINESS**

335

336 **Town Council discussion on parking commercial vehicles on Town roads.**

337

338 T. Tsantoulis- some of this is generalized. This is in Heritage Estates. A lot of concerns about this. You
339 see a trucklike this that sits there most nights, weekends, and days. It makes it hard for traveling cars to
340 pass by. There are concerns for seeing the students off the bus. To have to go around them forces you
341 to be in the wrong lane. They have blocked neighbors' driveways an impeded-on trash pickup.

342

343 D. Pendergast-this issue has been going on for a long time and I have been in contact with the PD. We
344 are trying to not single out one resident, we want to create an ordinance that covers everyone as a
345 whole.

346

347 J. Sullivan- is there any ordinance regarding on street parking or overnight parking?

348

349 J. Bouchard- there are for winter parking. there really is no ordinance for no parking for commercial
350 vehicles that is enforceable laws that we can enforce. We have asked him to not park in the street and
351 he has not complied. This happens all over town not just in this area. We thought the best way to do it
352 would be to change the ordinance. We have revised our ordinance slightly. We already issue violation
353 tickets and we did not want to change the tickets. We would issue a warning then a citation.

354

355 J. Durand- you added abcd?

356

357 J. Bouchard- everything that is underlined.

358

359 A. Garron- the thought is to address the issues, and all come together with ideas.

360

361 J. Durand- I have an issue with B.

362

363 J. Bouchard- this is very much in rough draft form, and we are here seeking out any recommendations.

364

365 T. Tsantoulis- this is not directed at 1 individual; this just happens to be a good example. I also want to
366 point out that our police officer has the ability to use discretion. I think if someone could justify the
367 reason then it can be case by case.

368

369 *J. Sullivan motioned to instruct the administration to draft a more formalized ordinance for*
370 *review for a Public Hearing; seconded by T. Tsantoulis.*

371

372 *Vote in favor 9-0*

373

374 *D. Boutin Motion to transfer \$312,589.88 from the School Impact Fee Special Revenue Fund to*
375 *the Hooksett School District; seconded by K. Judge.*

376

377 **Roll Call #11**

378 *T. Tsantoulis Aye*

379 *R. Lapierre Aye*

380 *J. Durand Aye*

381 *D. Ross Aye*

382 *K. Judge Aye*

383 *A. Walczyk Aye*

384 *R. Duhaime Aye*

385 *D. Boutin Aye*

386 *J. Sullivan Aye*

387

388 *Vote in Favor 9-0*

389

390 **ARPA Committee Project List and Ranking**

391

392 **Solar Project Phase 1 Study**

393

394 A. Garron- with regard to the solar project I want to withdraw that project. We have been working on an
395 RFP for that project that would keep the options for the TC considerations. One option would be
396 purchasing a solar array and the other option would be a lease purchase and seeing what way the TC
397 would like to go forward with before we vote.

398

399 J. Sullivan- where we are on allocated ARPA funds so far, we spent \$735,000 of the 1.5 million leading
400 us to \$787,000 remaining in the ARPA funds to be obligated by December 2024.

401

402 **Future TIF Project**

403

404 A. Garron- it was initially set at \$600,000 this was the project that was ready to go when we first heard
405 about ARPA funds. With regard to the TIFF project is to reduce the ask from \$600,000 to \$300,000. We
406 have 2 MOU's out right now in regard to TIFF projects. 1 for sewer commission that we signed an MOU
407 for the pump station and our obligation to commit \$300,000 to the project and a water project that the
408 Hooksett Water precinct has committed \$300,000 to. The biggest difference from when we asked for
409 this proposal was there was a significant amount of abatements given. The difference now is we have
410 activity happening now in the TIFF since we expanded it with significant business happening in it. I
411 think with all the we will have ample funds to take care of it. The \$300,000 will secure the commitment
412 to the water precinct MOU a couple of years ago. I do want to mention that with the recent goals setting
413 that the council had done, which was goal number 4 economic development. The TIFF district is the

414 biggest infrastructure project that we have going on in town. It is a significant undertaking. This is a
415 continual project. I cannot find any more project that is as important as this one.

416
417 R. Lapierre- this project was previously approved? Meaning the actual allocation of money to this, it
418 was on the warrant. It is a big project, so it is not a part of our normal budget.

419
420 A. Garron- 1.5 million was allocated to this project by the voters. That language of where the funds
421 were to come from was not included in the warrant. We have other funding sources going to aid in this
422 project.

423
424 T. Tsantoulis- I think most can agree that the long-term effects of the TIF project will be a benefit to the
425 town. The ARPA money that came to us came with some strings attached. To take some of that money
426 and speed up projects is a step in the right direction. I am in favor of the recommendation of the Town
427 Administrator.

428
429 D. Ross- TIF are tax funds. The taxpayers are already on the hook for those 1.2 million dollars. They
430 approved us to do that. Now to sidestep the taxpayers and say we are going to do x. this is not a
431 recovery item. We should be setting aside money coming into winter to assist residents with rising
432 costs.

433
434 R. Duhaime- in the TIF we are trying to grow our commercial industry in this area. We have had
435 residents come in and say they are paying very high expenses for well purifiers. The commercial
436 industry is on the rise, we can't keep up. The state came in and told us about these wells. We should
437 be taking care of the residents, not developers. I don't want to slight the TIF district. I want to see some
438 of the water lines get done with these ARPA funds.

439
440 ***T. Tsantoulis motioned to allocate \$300,000 of ARPA funds to the TIF district seconded by D.***
441 ***Boutin.***

442
443 **Roll Call Vote #12**

444 ***D. Boutin Aye***
445 ***A. Walczyk Aye***
446 ***J. Durand Nay***
447 ***K. Judge Aye***
448 ***R. Lapierre Nay***
449 ***T. Tsantoulis Aye***
450 ***R. Duhaime Nay***
451 ***D. Ross Nay***
452 ***J. Sullivan Aye***
453 ***Vote in favor 5-4***

454
455 D. Ross- if we need more money for the TIF district it should be going back to the taxpayers.

456
457 A. Garron- this project is very defined. We have committed funds to the TIF district. It is a piece of
458 infrastructure that is very important.

459

460 J. Durand- so is peoples drinking water. If you lived in their homes, you would feel this is more
461 important. I thought this money was there to help out more people.

462
463 A. Garron – if you remember we started out with a potential project that would have cost \$400,000 and
464 then had since expanded out due to incidental testing. The town did commit \$12,000 to the feasibility
465 study and that determined to what extent could a water line be extended to that area, and what that
466 showed was a project of 40 million dollars. The central water precinct did add that into their capital plan.
467 The water issue has not gone unnoticed, and has been addressed,

468
469 J. Durand- 750k could go a long way to buy water treatment to address these issues.

470
471 J. Durand and D. Ross left meeting at 8:50 pm

472
473 **Town Council Sound Project**

474
475 ***T. Tsantoulis motioned to approve the expenditure of \$8,430 of ARPA funds for the purchase of***
476

477 **Roll Call Vote #13**

478 ***K. Judge Nay***

479 ***D. Boutin Aye***

480 ***T. Tsantoulis Aye***

481 ***R. Lapierre Nay***

482 ***A. Walczyk Nay***

483 ***R. Duhaime Nay***

484 ***J. Durand NP***

485 ***D. Ross NP***

486 ***J. Sullivan Aye***

487
488 ***Vote in favor 3-4***
489

490 R. Duhaime- I agree we need to address the sound system but with other funds.

491
492 A. Garron – the sound system will be on a future agenda; this was a recommendation from the TC.
493

494 **TOWN ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT**

495
496 A. Garron – the request was to look at other communities and what tasks their Town Clerks do. None of
497 the Towns have stipend employees, they are all Full-time employees.

498
499 R. Duhaime- if we had a FT Town Clerk would we need a Tax Collector?
500

501 A. Garron- it depends on how you structure the position. We can encourage them to adhere to the
502 Towns hours of operation, but because they are elected officials they set their own hours, and we
503 cannot make them change.

504
505 R. Duhaime- do you have a suggestion on how we can move forward.

506
507 A. Garron – I think you already are working in the right direction by increasing the stipend for these
508 positions.
509
510 T. Tsantoulis- what was made abundantly clear was that we were getting a good deal. If you look at
511 what other municipalities are paying, we are getting away very cheap. If it was working in the past, it
512 still saves the town money.
513
514 A. Walczyk- there is a column here that says office help. Safe to assume that the cost does not include
515 the office help.
516
517 PFAS program
518 A. Garron- for clarification purposes I put this item back on. A resident had put out the DES information
519 on the PFAS program, what I did want to clarify is that this does not run out after September.
520
521 A. Garron – the Belisle Monument has been erected.
522
523 A. Garron- the PD Pumpkin Hunt is this weekend. That will take place on Sunday October 30th from 10-
524 2.
525
526 A. Garron- Town Council charter changes committee, is it still the goal to have Supervisor of the Check
527 List as a rep, or the Moderator, Town Clerk? as official members.
528
529 R. Duhaime- what is the state of Martins Ferry Road?
530
531 A. Garron- I know that the RFP have gone out and will be back in November. And then the council will
532 vote on those figures.
533
534 R. Duhaime- exit 11, are we moving forward with the sewer and water?
535
536 A. Garron- what I do know is that they have been solicitating for their primary engineer. I can have that
537 status update next meeting.
538

539 **APPROVAL OF MINUTES**

540
541 ***D. Boutin motioned to approve the public minutes of the October 12, 2022, meeting; Seconded***
542 ***by T. Tsantoulis.***
543

544 R. Lapierre- I received a few corrections. D. Cumings is one m not 2.
545 Line 445- typo “are” should be area.
546 Line 472- there was a tail of in the end of that sentence.
547

548 ***Vote in favor 7-0***
549

550 ***R. Lapierre motioned to approve the non-public minutes of the October 12, 2022, meeting;***
551 ***Seconded by T. Tsantoulis.***

552

553 **Vote in favor 7-0**

554

555 **SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS**

556

557 A. Walczyk- Recycling & Transfer met yesterday and we went through all that was talked about today.
558 Ray B and J. G are looking to be in that subcommittee for the trash pickup that we established at the
559 last meeting. Leaf pickup between the 31st and the 4th bagged in paper bags. and the Pumpkin Hunt is
560 back in its 3rd year.

561

562 T. Tsantoulis- if anyone has a youth who is doing something special, then the Hooksett Youth
563 Achievers would like to hear about it. Please fill out the application,

564

565 J Sullivan- we are down to 2 moths to the end of the bicentennial celebrations. We have the trick or
566 treat program coming up. On 11/3 we have a Robie Store video and 11/12 Robie store will be open for
567 a 25th anniversary of the closing. 12/1 is the wrap up of the events at the Library. There is another hi-
568 tech company coming into Hooksett and another one by Legends.

569

570 **PUBLIC INPUT- None**

571

572 **ADJOURNMENT**

573

574 ***J. Sullivan motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 pm. Seconded by D. Boutin.***

575

576 ***All in favor 7-0***

577

578

579 Respectfully submitted,

580

581 *Alicia Jipson*

582

583 Alicia Jipson

584 Recording Clerk

585